

"Learning Together, Learning for Life"



Mablins Lane Community Primary School Newsletter ~ 30th June 2023

Dear Parents and Children,

Another wonderful week at Mablins with all things sporting going on. Thanks to the weather we managed to carry out all 4 of our 'Sports Days'. The children were amazing as usual and gave their all. We will finish the week with the Summer Fair. The PTA have worked hard to get everything organised and we thank those who have support us tonight.

We are busy finalising arrangements for next year and will have this information out to you very soon, along with end of year reports.

Three weeks of term left and it's busy – busy – busy . . .

Thought of the Week



Celebration Assembly



Another fabulous Friday assembly ©

Lots of sporting achievements to celebrate and super talents.

EYFS

THE WHOLE OF EYFS – THIS WEEK © Y1

Aaron, Olivia & Jake

Y2

George, Sophie & Harry

Y3

James, Lucas & Patsy

Y4

Emily, Jan & Evie

Y5

Ava-Lily, Carin & Aaron

Y6

Jade, Caitlyn, Isabelle & Kylie Max & Niamh

Rainbow Room

Miss Gibson's Y1 Phonics Group Ziyad, Bentley, Julia, George, Beatrice, Charlie, Freya, Henry and Grayson KS2 mixed year group Harrison, Toby, Safia, Jazmin, Leon, Leo and Tyler

Talents & Achievements



George who got his blue belt!



Chester's football trophy



Esme completed her first Gymnastics competition at the weekend. She did really well and her Mum was super proud of her.



Leyton Mellor - came runner up in a football tournament at the weekend.

Thank you

A massive shout out to the lovely people at AO.COM who have kindly donated a laptop to school. We did some fundraising for AO.COM a little while ago and they wanted to



say thank you to our school and have donated an amazing Lenovo laptop. We will be raffling this laptop at the summer fair later and over the next few weeks. We hope to raise additional funds for our playground markings. Raffle tickets are selling for £2.00 a strip (5 tickets.)





NEW Starters - EYFS 2023

Lovely to see our news starters again this week for an hour of 'Stay and Play'. We are looking forward to seeing you again – same time next week!

Mablins Sports News

Town Sports

Our team of athletes were able to compete in the rearranged field events meeting on Monday night. This was followed by the announcement of the final results.



Mablins achieved third place in the top division. There are 3 divisions and we have only been in the top division for 2 years. We are very proud of the children and how they have risen to the sporting challenge not just in terms of performance but also in their sporting attitude. Great teamwork Mablins ☺



Wonderful sports days for Year 5/6, Year 3/4, Year 1/2 and EYFS took place this week.











Sports Week

The whole school took part in Sports Week with '100 Club' throwing and climbing challenges and lots of fun testing our kicking power with the 'Speed Gun'!





Mablins PTA News Summer Fair TONIGHT

The PTA have been working tirelessly over the week to bring the Fair together. Thanks to all committee members and their families who have been in school each evening. Hopefully we can share some photos next week and report a good profit for school funds.



NEU Industrial Action

The NEU have announced two further days of industrial action prior to the end of term:

Wednesday 5th July Friday 7th July

Year Group	Wednesday 5 th July	Friday 7 th July
EYFS	OPEN	OPEN
Y1	OPEN	CLOSED
Y2	CLOSED	CLOSED
Y3	OPEN	OPEN
Y4	OPEN	OPEN
Y5	OPEN	CLOSED
Y 6	OPEN	OPEN

We have done our best to keep year groups open where possible, but some year groups will be closed on those days.

School Uniform

As the summer approaches we invite pupils to wear shorts or summer dresses to school, and sensible sandals. We are proud of our school uniform and how smart it looks. Please support us by encouraging your child to wear the correct uniform. We have noticed lots of trainers recently. We understand that parents may not be able to afford school shoes and trainers, but we ask that children only come to school in dark trainers and not white or multi-coloured ones. We are actually seeing some very expensive trainers – they are not part of our uniform code.

PLEASE WEAR CORRECT SCHOOL UNIFORM

Parking update

We continue to monitor parking around the school at the start and end of the school day. Many thanks to those families who have shown their support. Please be reminded that the Eight Farmers pub car park has been made available for school drop off / pick up parking.



Health Alert

UKHSA has reported an increase in measles across the country and is encouraging people to check that they and their children have had two doses of the MMR vaccine. If children and young adults have missed these vaccinations in the past, they can get the vaccine now from GPs, particularly in light of the recent cases.

Anyone with symptoms is advised to stay at home and phone their GP/NHS 111 for advice.

Measles symptoms include:

- high fever
- sore, red, watery eyes
- coughing

- aching and feeling generally unwell
- a blotchy red brown rash, which usually appears after the initial symptoms.

SCHOOL LUNCHES

MONDAY

Week 1

Cheese Flan With salad Potatoes (v) Jacket potato with Dorset Apple Cake a choice of filling/s (v) Fresh Fruit

TUESDAY

Beef Burger in a bun Vegetarian Burger in with saute potatoes & coleslaw

a Bun with saute potatoes & coleslaw

Fruit jelly or yoghurt

WEDNESDAY

Roast chicken & Stuffing, potatoes, Vegetables & gravy vegetable sticks (v)

Cheese ploughman's Toastie with

Chocolate orange kracholette or fresh

THURSDAY

Mild chilli beef with rice

Vegetarian ravioli with a homemade tomato sauce (v)

Summer Fruit Sponge or Fresh Fruit

FRIDAY

Fish Fingers with Chips, baked beans Or Peas

Cheese & tomato Pizza with chips & peas or sweetcorn (v)

Shortbread finger with Fruit chunk or Fresh Fruit

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40 PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE **CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT**



ICE LOLLY SALE TUESDAY & FRIDAY LUNCHTIMES

Contact Details

If you have moved house, changed telephone number or would like to make changes to emergency contact numbers, please email:-

admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk with details and we will amend our records.

CONTACT DETAILS

DON'T FORGET TO UPDATE THE OFFICE IF YOU CHANGE YOUR ADDRESS, TELEPHONE NUMBER OR **EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS**

Ways to Take Care I of Books



- Don't write in your book!
- 2. Don't get your book wet!
- 3. Keep away from babies and
- 4. Keep your books in a safe place!
- 5. Don't eat or drink when you're reading a book!

Cheshire East Council libraries

Cheshire East Council has launched a public consultation on a proposal to reduce the current opening hours of libraries across the borough so that all sites are closed for at least 1.5 days during the week and is now asking for feedback on how this could be implemented. The proposal follows the approval of the council's Medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS) in February, which includes proposals for how the council will balance its budget for the next four years.

Have your say on plans for your local library. Take part in @cheshireeast consultation on proposals for library opening hours across the borough.

Find out more and take part by 9 July at https://surveys.cheshireeast.gov.uk/s/Library_Service_C onsultation 2023

Library Summer Reading Challenge 2023

The Summer Reading Challenge is ON.

Ready, Set, Read! is the name of the game and this year, you guessed it, our theme is sports and games.

Take part in your local library or online, at <u>Summer Reading Challenge</u>. Set a reading goal and log your books on your profile. When you reach your goal you will unlock some digital goodies.



Cheshire East Holiday Activity and Food Programme (HAF)

Cheshire East Council has teamed up with a number of local schools, childcare and holiday providers. community and organisations, to provide free fun activities during the summer holidays. The activities are available across Cheshire East for children and young people who are eligible for benefits-related free school meals (FSM). The free places are funded by the Department for Education as part of the government's Holiday Activity and Food (HAF) programme being delivered by local authorities across the country. This programme has already successfully run in Cheshire East during the 2021 and 2022 school holidays. For further information about this holiday activity programme visit this government website.

Children and young people will be able to access a variety of free activity sessions during the summer school holidays, including specific provisions available for children with SEND or additional needs. The sessions will include a variety of fun activities, including sports, arts and crafts, baking/cooking, games, trips out and other exciting opportunities to learn and develop skills, alongside a nutritious meal each day.

Finding an activity to book onto is easy -

- 1. You can view the list of our HAF providers by visiting the <u>HAF Live Well Cheshire East</u> directory page. On this page there is an interactive Google map identifying the locations of our HAF providers across Cheshire East, so you will be able to find providers who are local to where you live or want to visit.
- 2. Once you have found a provider you are interested in, to find out more about them and to book onto their sessions you can visit the <u>Cheshire East Family Information Service Events</u> page. Once you are on this page you can search the provider by name, read their offer and book your place by following their booking instructions.
- 3. Alternatively, you can visit the <u>Cheshire East Family Information Service Events</u> page and browse the fantastic range of summer activities on offer. Our HAF logo will help you identify the activities that are part of this exciting summer HAF programme. When you find an activity, you can follow the HAF providers instructions and book your place.

Please be aware that places are limited, and spaces will go quickly.

The HAF programme offers a wide range of support for families and goes well beyond the delivery of food: it provides enriching activities and is an opportunity to learn and socialise, an important source of childcare, and a point of contact for children and families during holiday periods that can be vital for them in accessing support and services.



WHEN THE SUN SHINES

PLEASE REMEMBER A HAT, SUNSCREEN AND A REFILLABLE WATER BOTTLE

With kind regards

Justine Joule - Headteacher

Dates for your

School Dates for Your Diary



Keeping in touch



Our main switchboard telephone number is **01270 749908** and will show as this on caller ID



We use e-mail as our main method of communicating with parents and carers as it's quick, efficient and cost effective. Please make sure we have your current e-mail address so you don't miss important communications.



We also distribute up-to-the-minute information via Twitter @MablinsSchool which can be viewed on the front page of our website



www.mablinslaneschool.co.uk

Please be reminded that the teachers are busy with their classes during the day and are not available for appointments unless previously arranged. The best time for appointments is after school.

COMMUNITY NEWS

